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The HHFDC supports S.B. 1118, S.D. 1, which reduces the period over which state low­
income housing tax credits are taken from 10 years to 5 years. The low-income 
housing tax credit (LlHTC) program promotes the development and rehabilitation of low­
income rental housing through the use of federal and state LlHTCs. Eligible projects 
must either set aside 20 percent of units for tenants earning less than 50 percent of the 
area median income (AMI) as determined by the U.S. Department of Housing and 
Urban Development (HUD); or 40 percent of units for tenants earning less than 60 
percent AMI. The program continues to be a needed financing tool for affordable rental 
housing development, especially when awarded in conjunction with state Rental 
Housing Trust Funds. 

Because of the limited market for state credits and the current financial climate, owner­
developers are having difficulty selling their state LlHTCs. Amending the period over 
which state LlHTCs are taken from ten years to five years would increase the present 
value of the credits when sold to investors, and provide a more attractive financing 
incentive to potential developers of affordable rental housing. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide written comments in support of this bill. 
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Aloha Chair Kim and Members of the Committee on Ways and Means: 

I am Craig Hirai, a member of the Subcommittee on Taxation and Finance of the 
Government Affairs Committee of the Hawai'i Association ofREALTORS® ("HAR"), here 
to testify on behalf of the HAR and its 9,600 members in Hawai'i. HAR supports S.B. 1118, 
S.D. 1, Relating to Low-Income Housing, which reduces the period over which state low­
income housing tax credits are taken from 10 years to 5 years. 

We believe that Smart Growth is our road map to sustaining and enhancing the quality of life 
in our communities and we believe that this bill aligns with our core principle of providing 
housing opportunities. 

HAR has historically supported mechanisms to help increase the supply of low and moderate 
income affordable housing such as the Rental Housing Trust Fund Program which can help 
integrate the use of mixed-income and mixed-use projects, special purpose revenue bonds, 
low-interest loans, block grants, low-income housing tax credit programs and deferred loan 
programs to provide rental housing opportunities. 

Amending the period over which state low-income housing tax credits are taken from 10 
years to 5 years would increase the present value of the credits when sold to investors, and 
provide a more attractive financing incentive to potential developers of affordable rental 
housing. 

HAR looks forward to working with our state lawmakers in building better communities by 
supporting quality growth, seeking sustainable economies and housing opportunities, 
embracing the cultural and environmental qualities we cherish, and protecting the rights of 
property owners. 

Mahalo for the opportunity to testify. 


